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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Closure of temporary shared pathway from Wednesday 29 March 2023 

The temporary shared pathway to the east of the Fort Street Public School site will be closed from 
Wednesday 29 March 2023 for road widening works on Upper Fort Street adjacent to the school 
site. These works will include the removal of the Bradfield Shed (a Transport for NSW asset) as well 
as creating new permanent public access for pedestrians and cyclists.  
 
A diversion will be in place for pedestrians and cyclists until August 2023, when the new permanent 
public access is opened. See map of the diversion routes over leaf.  
 
The pedestrian diversion through Observatory Hill is via Agar Street Steps with cyclist diversion via 
Watson Road, Argyle Street and Kent Street. The National Trust is private property and not open for 
public access. 
 
Cyclists must adhere to signage and road use guidelines including speed limits. Cyclists must use 
the road diversion via Watson Road and Kent St, cycling on the footpath is not permitted. 
 
Traffic controllers and signage will be on site to guide and assist pedestrians. Emergency vehicles 
will have priority at all times and will not be impacted by the works. 
 
If you have any queries or concerns about this project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW 
during business hours on 1300 482 651. Outside of business hours, if there is an urgent issue please 
contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an emergency, please call triple 
zero (000). 
 
Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Fort Street Public School 
community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au


 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Diversion map from Wednesday 29 March 2023 
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